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Amity Township Board of Supervisors

Meeting Minutes

August 4, 2010
Call to Order/Pledge to the Flag

The August 4, 2010 meeting of the Amity Township Board of Supervisors, held at the Municipal Township Building, 2004 Weavertown Rd., Douglassville, Berks County, Pennsylvania, was called to order at 7:00 PM by Chairperson Robert Yanos.  The following were in attendance:

SUPERVISORS

Robert R. Yanos, Chair

Kim McGrath, Vice Chair

Scott Stepp

Terry Jones

STAFF

JoAnne Sowers-Smith, Secretary/Treasurer

Charles E. Lyon, Manager 

Kent Shuebrook, Chief of Police

ANNOUNCEMENTS  None

PUBLIC COMMENT (AGENDA ITEMS ONLY)
None

MINUTES  

Tabled

FINANCE

Moved by Mrs. McGrath, seconded by Mr. Yanos and duly passed to approve the following disbursements:


$  45,493.33 General Fund (1)




$    1,261.21 Fire Fund (4)



$  17,204.92 Sewer Fund (8)

$    6,515.31 Liquid Fuels  (35)

$  70,474.77 Total  

The treasurer reported that a conditional use application was received at the Township. The solicitor responded that the application was inappropriate as a conditional use, that it should be referred to the Zoning Hearing Board for a variance. Mrs. McGrath moved, seconded by Mr. Jones to reject the application and return the applicants fee per the solicitor’s letter. Motion passed 4-0. 
The Township also received the permit for the light modifications at 422 and Maplewood. Mrs. McGrath moved, seconded by Mr. Jones to accept the low bid of $5465 from CM High and to see if they will reduce their price if the Township provides traffic control. Motion passed 4-0. 

Mrs. McGrath moved, seconded by Mr. Stepp to ratify the purchase of a transformer for Amity Community Park at a cost of $2345. Motion passed 4-0. 
REPORTS
Planning Commission The Manager reported that there had been no public comments during the open comment period for the Act 537 Plan. Mr. Jones moved, seconded by Mrs. McGrath to approve Resolution 10-06 approving the Act 537 plan. Motion passed 4-0. Mr. Jones moved, seconded by Mrs. McGrath to direct the Manager to put an RFP together for engineering services for the expansion of the plant. Motion passed 4-0. 
Code Enforcement   The Manager reported that there had been some progress on Pennsylvania Ave. He will follow up on the hearing with the District Justice. 
UNFINISHED BUSINESS

Recycling Contract Extension   Sam Augustine and Al Degenaro of JP Mascaro were present to answer any questions the Board may have regarding the extension of the recycling contract. Mr. Yanos asked how to get more cooperation from commercial establishments. Mr. Augustine stated he would provide some information to the Manager. Mae Ann Rehrer asked if recycling could be placed in bags if the bins were full. Mr. Augustine replied that the haulers would take the bags. Mr. Jones asked if residents were restricted to the size of container. Mr. Augustine replied that 25 to 30 gallon containers were acceptable. Mr. Stepp moved, seconded by Mrs. McGrath to extend the contract for recycling with JP Mascaro for one year. Motion passed 4-0. 
NEW BUSINESS

Annual Winter Municipal Agreement     Mr. Jones moved, seconded by Mrs. McGrath to execute the agreement with PennDOT. Motion passed 4-0. 
Lump Sum Payment to Janis Zern Mrs. McGrath moved, seconded by Mr. Yanos to approve the lump sum pension payment to Janis Zern per the actuary’s letter of August 2, 2010. Motion passed 4-0. 

Red Flag Rule Compliance Training Mr. Jones moved, seconded by Mrs. McGrath to approve the training for the Secretary. Motion passed 4-0. 

Supplementary Snow Plowing Award The Manager stated that David Klein has demonstrated the ability to do the work. Mr. Jones moved, seconded by Mrs. McGrath to award the supplementary snow plowing contract for 2010-11 to David Klein Inc. Motion passed 4-0. 

EMPLOYEE/OFFICIAL REPORTS

Manager.  Mr. Lyon reported that the milling and paving on Valley Road is proceeding and should be finished by Tuesday. The road is open for local traffic only. A few more connections have been made to the interceptor. Phase III sewer I & I work will cost approximately $250,000 because of the line replacement under Lake Drive Bridge. Mr. Lyon reported that the last AWIP meeting went well and he anticipated a finished ordinance by the end of August.  Mr. Lyon presented two stormwater projects. He recommended proceeding with the one on Weavertown Road and to wait on the Hillview project until the bids are received for Geiger Road Bridge. Mrs. McGrath moved, seconded by Mr. Yanos to proceed with the drainage project on Weavertown Road at a cost of $8177.20. Motion passed 4-0. The Manager reported that the Monocacy Creek Bridge deck is complete and they are ready to pour concrete. The Township received the permit for the Geiger Road Bridge. Kraft Engineering submitted a proposal for remaining services for completing the project at $4500. Mrs. McGrath moved, seconded by Mr. Jones to approve the proposal from Kraft. Motion passed 4-0. 
Mr. Lyon reported that PADEP approved an 8 to 9 month extension before issuing the PAG-13 permit regulations. More municipalities have joined the coalition, 614,000 people are now represented. Mrs. McGrath moved, seconded by Mr. Yanos to approve the Dirt and Gravel Roads training for Mr. Howell-Clarke. Motion passed 4-0. Mr. Lyon reported that the Overlay District was at the Planning Commission. They will address the proposed zoning and then forward to the Board with comments for review. Berks County has re-engaged discussion for regionalization of water, sewer and police. The Manager has relayed the Township’s cooperation for discussions. 
Southern Berks Emergency Services monthly report was presented to the Board. 
Chief of Police  Chief Shuebrook reported that there were 8 reported vehicle break ins in Sunset Knoll. He sent a note to Crimewatch regarding them. The police issued 36 citations during the last aggressive driving campaign. The Chief reported that he had been asked by Senator Rafferty to speak regarding the use of radar by municipal police. The County has put out an RFP for the new radio systems. The RFP would require a five year financing agreement for municipalities. Mr. Jones moved, seconded by Mr. Stepp to approve “Suspicious Death Investigations” training for Officer Smith at a cost of $340. Motion passed 4-0. 
SUPERVISORS 

Mrs. McGrath asked about a sewer right of way off Lilac Road. Apparently, children on four-wheelers were trespassing. The Manager stated he believed the property was owned by a private party, however, the Township has an easement for the sewer line. Mr. Yanos asked about the Monocacy PCE project. Mr. Lyon reported that he had met with DEP officials in Harrisburg. They did not come to a final resolution on how the money was going to be funded to the Township. Mr. Lyon contacted PA American Water, but has not heard back from them yet. Mr. Jones brought up the weeds on the island in front of the Post Office. 
PUBLIC COMMENT

Barry Gross discussed the high grass/weeds in the Township. He stated that there used to be an ordinance (91-23) that required properties to be mowed by June 1 and August 15. Mr. Loomis sent him a letter stating that the ordinance was superseded by the new ICC property maintenance code. Mr. Yanos stated that the subject needs further discussion. The Manager pointed out that the Board cannot be selective in enforcement and that if all properties are to be mowed the expense is going to be great. Mr. Jones was in favor of logical, practical discussion. 
ADJOURNMENT& EXECUTIVE SESSION
Upon a motion by Mrs. McGrath and seconded by Mr. Yanos and duly passed, the meeting was adjourned to executive session for a potential litigation issue at 9:15PM.

The meeting was reconvened at 9:40PM. Mr. Jones moved, seconded by Mrs. McGrath to not pay the deductible to the person whose car was struck by the fire company, if the fire truck was placarded with” stay back” signs. Motion passed 3-1. Mr. Yanos opposed. 







Respectfully submitted,

JoAnne Sowers-Smith 







Secretary/Treasurer
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